
December 11, 2024	
Valley Fliers December Board Meeting	

Meeting Called to Order at: 6:30	
Present: Morrow, Wildstone, DeWitt (Late), Hewitt, Smith, Vader, plus 8 members and 1 prospective 
member.	

Approval of November Minutes	
Geoff moved to approve as written. Chris seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 	

Airport Update from Tim Mensonides 	
Tim Mensonides, Auburn Airport Manager was present to talk about what is happening with the airport.  Last 
year we were talking about approach, runway, lighting, etc.  Near the end of next year we should be getting an 
AWOS.  That is really the only project for the year.	
Sean asked what is up with Rainier.  They currently have 11 tie-downs and would like to add another 9.  The air-
port can support about 230000 operations a year and currently only do about 130000.  Rainier has leased most 
of the buildings on the airport.  They intend to bring in about 20 instructors.  Rainier is slated to bring the 9 more 
aircraft in January.  Rainier will have a full-time admin on site.  Tim will meet with them and review how well the 
airport is working in April before flying really picks up with better weather.  The 9 aircraft will likely tie-down on 
the South ramp.   That ramp is also under lease for more hangar development, but Tim thinks he can negotiate 
tie-downs on areas before and during that development.  	
Tim asked about how we are feeling about the new hangars.  Sean says he thinks they are working well.  	
Tim says the PAPIs are now operational, but he has heard they are way too bright at night.  The technicians adjust 
them today and he would love member feedback about them.  Tim mentioned there is now a live camera view on 
the airport web page as well as still images.   The remaining hangar will be painted in honor of women in avia-
tion.  Airport day is July 12th.  He is hoping to put a huge S50 in the grass off the end of the runway.  	
Question from the floor: Can the beacon be improved?  Answer: that is supposed to happen with the AWOS.  They 
intend to have  backup power for the AWOS.  Geoff asked if something can be done with the crows?  Answer: they 
are authorized to do some.  The stormwater ponds are a wildlife hazard.  Sean thanked Tim for coming to talk 
with us. 	

Treasurer’s Report	
See Alan’s handouts. It was a relatively standard November.  Flight time was down a little.  There were a lot of 
minimum flying fees likely due to weather.  Revenue is down year over year even though rates are up.  The depre-
ciation is higher due to the new instrument panels.  The fuel costs look low to Alan.  Our fuel supplier Epic com-
bined with World Fuel Services and they created new accounts for us.  We have prepaid money in the old ac-
counts, but those will not be transferred to the new accounts.  World Fuel will cut us a check, but they and Alan 
have not agreed on what the correct amount to be refunded is.  Those gyrations make it hard to tell whether the 
amount of fuel we used and paid for is correct.  It was a fabulous maintenance month.  For the month we are to 
the good $4422.  Year to date we are down only $20500.  Sean says with the length of time we had planes down 
for the year, having revenue down only 2.2% is doing well.  The $8650 is revenue from the sale of avionics parts. 
Finances have rebounded significantly, but we are coming in to annual season.  Alan will do the revenue report 
for our sales tax, probably next week.  We had no memberships change hands in November.  Sean noted we will 
have membership turnovers this month.  Question from the floor about insurance: will we pursue other insur-
ance company?  Answer: that is a lot of work and we may not be able to improve the rates.  We will need someone 
to step up to try.  The process to get the quote is not trivial.  Kelsey suggested we might call Avemco and ask if 
they can do anything for us.  Sean said he asked those questions without success.  	

Maintenance Officer’s Report	
See Chris’ handouts. It was a quiet maintenance month.  He did have a mechanic do all the oil changes last month.  
Chris intends to go to Harbor Freight and pick up some tools for the club.  Kelsey noted we previously discussed 
having members checked out on doing oil changes.  That still sounds like a good idea.  Chris noted that 63S oil 
changes are relatively simple, 9MA’s are more complicated.  63S’s trim switch should be fixed later this week.  



117’s annual starts next week.  The estimate is just over $3000.  He will ask if they can swing the compass.  Chris 
expects it to come in around $5000.  We are half way to the next seat AD date.  He may just have it done as part of 
the annual.  Gabby (new mechanic on field) thinks the 727 door latch can be fixed for less and in a simpler way.  
9MA temp probe on cylinder 6 is still wonky.  Alan says he got a proposal from Gabby for services on the field.  We 
are still working to clarify the proposal.  Mike previously had proposed we would pay a special monthly fee to get 
priority handling and a lower hourly rate.   Alan was interested in a minimum monthly spend rather than a priori-
ty fee.  Alan asked if Gabby is using the same estimating software Mike used for the detailed estimates we get 
from him.  Chris says not so far.  Chris says an automated hourly tracker would be useful.  It would need to be au-
tomatically recorded to keep up with the busy flying season.  Kelsey said a different scheduling system would 
help.  Alan noted Schedulemaster can do that tracking, but we may need to upgrade our subscription and change 
our processes.   The potential member said ForeFlight is working on a scheduling product and might be willing to 
look at Valley Fliers being a launch partner.  	

Safety Officer’s Report	
Geoff had no incidents to report this month.  The PAPI is different.  It is an airport-owned, not FAA PAPI.  It is a 
two-box PAPI.  Each box has a single lighting element and looks different from what we will be used to.  Geoff 
noted it is pretty bright.  He mentioned there are a lot of crows and they like the area south of the south thresh-
old.  He advised members to use caution.  Last week he had two near bird strikes at 3500’, either juvenile Bald or 
Golden eagles.  They were in the vicinity of Enumclaw.  	

New Business	
Meeting Logistics Sean noted we returned to Trotters.  He asked if we could return to our previous practice of 
meeting here and buying soda’s.  Sean asked if we could purchase pitchers?  Alan says we can go back to the old 
practices for a while.	
Potential New Member Nathan Clayville	
Nathan was in the Navy as a navigator and has 2-300 hours in small planes and about 1200 hours in Navy jets.  
He continues to get new training and ratings.  He works for ForeFlight.  He gets $5000 a year for flying expenses 
as part of his job.  Kelsey moved to accept Nathan as a member, Alan seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.	

Chris noted the Victoria VOR goes away at the end of the month.	

Free flight hour won by: Scott Glassmyer	

Meeting adjourned at: 7:42	
Next Meeting: The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, January 8, with food available at 6:00 pm and 
business beginning at 6:30 at Trotters. 


















